Registration of a Charge

Company name: VERULAM LONDON LIMITED

Company number: 09169194

Received for Electronic Filing: 13/08/2020



Details of Charge

Date of creation: 11/08/2020

Charge code: 0916 9194 0004

Persons entitled: LLOYDS BANK PLC

Brief description:

Contains fixed charge(s).

Contains negative pledge.

Authentication of Form

This form was authorised by: a person with an interest in the registration of the charge.

Authentication of Instrument

Certification statement: I CERTIFY THAT SAVE FOR MATERIAL REDACTED PURSUANT

TO S.859G OF THE COMPANIES ACT 2006 THE ELECTRONIC COPY INSTRUMENT DELIVERED AS PART OF THIS APPLICATION FOR REGISTRATION IS A CORRECT COPY OF THE ORIGINAL

INSTRUMENT.

Certified by: IRWIN MITCHELL LLP



CERTIFICATE OF THE REGISTRATION OF A CHARGE

Company number: 9169194

Charge code: 0916 9194 0004

The Registrar of Companies for England and Wales hereby certifies that a charge dated 11th August 2020 and created by VERULAM LONDON LIMITED was delivered pursuant to Chapter A1 Part 25 of the Companies Act 2006 on 13th August 2020.

Given at Companies House, Cardiff on 14th August 2020

The above information was communicated by electronic means and authenticated by the Registrar of Companies under section 1115 of the Companies Act 2006





11 August 2020

OMNIBUS GUARANTEE

between

MILLENNIUM CASH & CARRY LIMITED and Others

and

LLOYDS BANK PLC

a Solicitor at Irwin Mitchell LLP hereby certify that this document is a true and complete copy of the original

Charge.

Date

13-08-207

irwin Mitchell LLP 40 Holborn Viaduct London EC1N 2PZ Tel: +44 (0)870 1500 100

Table of Contents

- I. DEFINITIONS AND INTERPRETATION
 - 2. GUARANTEE
 - 3. INTEREST, COSTS, ETC.
 - 4. INDEMNITY, REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES
 - 5. CURRENCY CONVERSION
- 6. CONTINUING SECURITY
 - 7. CONCLUSIVE EVIDENCE
- 8. DEALINGS BY THE BANK
 - 9. OPENING OR CONTINUANCE OF NEW OR EXISTING ACCOUNTS
- 10. SUSPENSE ACCOUNT
 - 11. GUARANTEE NOT TO BE AVOIDED BY CERTAIN EVENTS
- 12. COMPANIES' CLAIMS
- 13. COMBINATION. CONSOLIDATION, SET-OFF, RESTRICTION ON WITHDRAWALS AND EFFECT OF WINDING-UP ETC.
 - 14. SECURITY HELD BY THE COMPANIES
 - 15. OTHER SECURITIES OR RIGHTS
 - 16. PAYMENTS FREE FROM DEDUCTION
 - 17. PAYMENTS
 - 18. UNLAWFULNESS, PARTIAL INVALIDITY
 - 19. NON-MERGER ETC.
 - 20. ACCESSION AND RELEASE
 - 21. POWER OF ATTORNEY
 - 22. TRANSFERS BY THE BANK OR THE COMPANIES
 - 23. RESTRICTION ON LIABILITY OF THE BANK
 - 24. NOTICES AND DEMANDS
 - 25. MISCELLANEOUS
 - 26. NO RELIANCE ON THE BANK
 - 27. OTHER SIGNATORIES NOT BOUND, ETC.
 - 28. COUNTERPARTS
 - 29. LAW AND JURISDICTION

Schedule |

Part I - The Attorney

Part II - The Other Companies

Schedule 2 (Deed referred to in sub-clause 20.1)

Part I The Existing Companies

Part II The Further [Company][Companies]

Schedule 3 (Deed referred to in sub-clause 20.2)

Part I The Existing Companies

Part II The Released [Company][Companies]

THIS OMNIBUS GUARANTEE AGREEMENT is made on the ... 11 day of August 2020

BETWEEN:

- (1) THE COMPANIES AND/OR LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIPS the names, numbers and registered offices of which are specified in schedule 1; and
- (2) LLOYDS BANK plc (Registered number 2065) whose address for the purposes of this Guarantee is at Lloyds Banking Group, Glasgow Securities Centre, 5th Floor, 110 St Vincent Street, Glasgow, G2 5ER (or at such other address as the Bank may from time to time notify to the Attorney in writing for this purpose).

in consideration of the Bank providing or continuing facilities, products or services or giving time or releasing any security or releasing any person from any obligation in respect of facilities, products or services to or at the request of any Principal, whether alone or jointly with any other person or persons.

I. DEFINITIONS AND INTERPRETATION

1.1 In this Guarantee, so far as the context admits, the following words and expressions shall have the following meanings:

"Attorney" means the Company named in Part 1 of schedule 1;

"Bank" means Lloyds Bank pic;

"Companies" means the Attorney and the other companies and/or limited liability partnerships named in schedule 1 (and such expression shall include any company and/or limited liability partnership executing a deed pursuant to sub-clause 20.1 but shall not include any company and/or limited liability partnership released pursuant to sub-clause 20.2 as from the date of its release) and each or any of them severally and "Company" means any one of them:

"Notice of Discontinuance" means a notice served in accordance with sub-clauses 2.3(a) and 24.4:

"Principal" means any Company insofar only as it at any time owes money or has incurred liabilities (whether actual or contingent) to the Bank otherwise than pursuant to this Guarantee;

"Principals' Liabilities" means:

- (a) all money and liabilities whether actual or contingent (including further advances made hereafter by the Bank) now or at any time hereafter due, owing or incurred from or by any one or more of the Principals to the Bank anywhere or for which any one or more of the Principals may be or become liable to the Bank in any manner whatsoever without limitation (and (in any case) whether alone or jointly with any other person and in whatever style, name or form and whether as principal or surety and notwithstanding that the same may at any earlier time have been due, owing or incurred to some other person and have subsequently become due, owing or incurred to the Bank as a result of a transfer, assignment, assignation or other transaction or by operation of law) including (without prejudice to the generality of the foregoing):
 - (i) in the case of the liquidation, administration or dissolution of any Principal, all money and liabilities (whether actual or contingent) which would at any time have been due, owing or incurred to the Bank by such Principal if such liquidation, administration or dissolution had commenced on the date of discontinuance and notwithstanding such liquidation, administration or dissolution; and
 - (ii) in the event of the discontinuance of this Guarantee in respect of any Principal, all cheques, drafts or other orders or receipts for money signed, bills accepted, promissory notes made and negotiable instruments or securities drawn by or for the account of such Principal on the Bank or its agents and purporting to be dated on or before the date of discontinuance of this Guarantee, although presented to or paid by the Bank or its agents after the date of discontinuance of this Guarantee, and all liabilities of such Principal to the Bank at such date whether actual or contingent and

whether payable forthwith or at some future time or times and also all credits then established by the Bank for such Principal;

- (b) interest on all such money and liabilities to the date of payment at such rate or rates as may from time to time be agreed between the Bank and the relevant Principal or, in the absence of such agreement, at the rate, in the case of an amount denominated in Sterling, of two percentage points per annum above the Bank's base rate for the time being in force (or its equivalent or substitute rate for the time being) or, in the case of an amount denominated in any currency or currency unit other than Sterling, at the rate of two percentage points per annum above the cost to the Bank (as conclusively determined by the Bank) of funding sums comparable to and in the currency or currency unit of such amount in the London Interbank Market (or such other market as the Bank may select) for such consecutive periods (including overnight deposits) as the Bank may in its absolute discretion from time to time select; and
- (c) sommission and other banking charges and legal, administrative and other costs, charges and expenses (on a full and unqualified indemnity basis) incurred by the Bank in enforcing or endeavouring to enforce payment of such money and liabilities whether by any Principal or others and in relation to preparing, preserving, defending or enforcing any security held by or offered to the Bank for such money and liabilities together with interest computed as provided in paragraph (b) above on each such sum from the date that the same was incurred or fell due;

"Secured Obligations" means the aggregate of,

- (a) the Principals' Liabilities, and
- (b) all other money and liabilities whether actual or contingent now or at any time hereafter due, owing or incurred from or by the Companies under this Guarantee;

"Sterling" means the legal currency for the time being of the United Kingdom; and

"Value Added Tax" includes any other form of sales or turnover tax.

I.2 In this Guarantee:

- (a) the expression "Attorney" "Bank" "Company" "Companies" and "Principal" where the context admits includes their respective successors in title and/or assigns whether immediate or derivative.
- (b) unless the context requires otherwise:
 - (i) the singular shall include the plural and vice versa;
 - (ii) any reference to a person shall include an individual, a company, corporation, limited liability partnership or other body corporate, a joint venture, society or unincorporated association, an organisation or body of persons (including a trust and a partnership) and any government, state, government or state agency or international organisation whether or not a legal entity. References to a person also include that persons successors and assigns whether immediate or derivative;
 - (iii) the expression this "Guarantee" shall mean this Omnibus Guarantee Agreement and shall extend to every separate and independent stipulation contained herein;
 - (iv) any right, entitlement or power which may be exercised or any determination which may be made by the Bank under or in connection with this Guarantee may be exercised or made in the absolute and unfettered discretion of the Bank and the Bank shall not be under any obligation to give reasons thereof;
 - (v) references to any statutory provisions (which for this purpose means any Act of Parliament, statutory instrument or regulation or European directive or regulation or other European legislation) shall be deemed to include a reference to any modification, re-enactment or replacement thereof for the time being in force, all regulations made thereunder from time to time and any analogous provision or rule under any applicable law;
 - (vi) references to clauses, sub-clauses and schedules shall be references to clauses.

- sub-clauses and schedules of this Guarantee:
- (vii) references to discontinuance of this Guarantee in respect of any Principal shall mean discontinuance effected by a Notice of Discontinuance and discontinuance or determination by any other means whatsoever (whether or not involving notice to the Bank) including (without prejudice to the generality of the foregoing) the liquidation, administration or dissolution of that Principal or of any Company; and
- (viii) the date of discontinuance shall for the purposes of this Guarantee in respect of any Principal be treated as whichever shall be the earlier of:
 - (A) the date upon which the Bank receives actual notice (rather than notice given in any official publication or by newspaper) of such discontinuance; and
 - (B) the date upon which a Notice of Discontinuance becomes effective;
- (c) each and every undertaking and liability of the Companies shall be joint and several on their part and this Guarantee shall be construed accordingly;
- (d) any demand made under this Guarantee on any Company shall be deemed to have been duly made on all the other Companies; and
- (e) except where expressly otherwise stated or where the context requires otherwise, each of the provisions of this Guarantee shall apply both before and after any demand for payment under this Guarantee and both before and after the date of discontinuance.
- 1.3 The clause headings and marginal notes shall be ignored in construing this Guarantee.
- 1.4 The perpetuity period applicable to any trust constituted by this Guarantee shall be one hundred and twenty five years.

2. GUARANTEE

- 2.1 Each Company guarantees payment of the Principals' Liabilities in the currency or respective currencies thereof on demand by the Bank.
- 2.2 The Companies shall make payment under this Guarantee as soon as the Bank makes demand under this Guarantee. It shall not be necessary for the Bank before making demand on a Company under this Guarantee to make demand or seek to obtain payment from any Principal or any other Company.
- 2.3 (a) Any Company may give written notice to the Bank to prevent further Principals' Liabilities being guaranteed by that Company under this Guarantee. Any such notice shall only be valid and become effective when the provisions of sub-clause 24.4 are met.
 - (b) When any Notice of Discontinuance becomes effective in relation to any Company under the terms of sub-clause 24.4 or when discontinuance occurs in relation to a Company by any other means, such Company shall nevertheless remain liable for all money and liabilities (whether actual or contingent) which are either due, owing or incurred to the Bank at the date of discontinuance or which thereafter become due, owing or incurred to the Bank by reason of agreements, events, transactions or any other fact or matter whatsoever without limitation occurring or arising on or before such date (as well as those referred to in paragraph (a)(ii) of the definition of Principals' Liabilities).
 - (c) The giving of any such Notice of Discontinuance or discontinuance occurring in relation to a Company by any other means shall not (subject as provided in clause 2.3(d)(i)) affect the continuing liability under this Guarantee of any other Company, which shall remain in full force and effect.
 - (d) Subject to sub-clause 2.3(b), whenever there is discontinuance of this Guarantee in respect of any Principal:
 - by reason of the liquidation, administration or dissolution of any Company, then the obligations of the other Companies under this Guarantee shall not extend to obligations of such Company incurred after the date of discontinuance; and the obligations of such Company under this Guarantee shall not extend to obligations of

the other Companies incurred after the date of discontinuance; and

(ii) by reason of a Notice of Discontinuance becoming effective, the obligations of the Company which has given the Notice of Discontinuance shall not extend to the obligations of the other Companies incurred after the date of discontinuance

but otherwise this Guarantee shall continue in full force and effect and shall remain binding on all the Companies.

3. INTEREST, COSTS, ETC.

- 3.1 In addition to its liabilities under clause 2, each of the Companies jointly and severally agrees further to pay to the Bank on demand:
 - (a) interest (both before and after any demand or judgment) on the amount due or owing under this Guarantee either from the date of demand for payment on such Company or the date of discontinuance, whichever first occurs, until payment (but so that such Company shall not also be liable for interest under paragraph (b) of the definition of Principals' Liabilities for such period) such interest to be:
 - (i) in the case of an amount denominated in Sterling, at the rate of two percentage points per annum above the Bank's base rate for the time being in force (or its equivalent or substitute rate for the time being) or in the case of an amount denominated in any currency or currency unit other than Sterling, at the rate of two percentage points per annum above the cost to the Bank (as conclusively determined by the Bank) of funding sums comparable to and in the currency or currency unit of such amount in the London Interbank Market (or such other market as the Bank may select) for such consecutive periods (including overnight deposits) as the Bank may in its absolute discretion from time to time select; or
 - (ii) at the highest rate payable from time to time by the relevant Principal or which, but for any such reason, event or circumstance as is mentioned in clause 4, would have been payable from time to time by that Principal,

(whichever is the higher) and (without prejudice to the right of the Bank to require payment of such interest) all such interest shall be compounded both before and after any demand or judgment (in the case of interest charged by reference to the Bank's base rate) on the Bank's usual charging dates in each year and (in the case of interest charged by reference to the cost of funding in the London Interbank Market or other market) at the end of each such period as is selected by the Bank pursuant to sub-clause 3.1(a)(i) or at three monthly intervals whichever is the shorter; and

- (b) commission and other banking charges and legal, administrative and other costs, charges and expenses (on a full and unqualified indemnity basis) incurred by the Bank whether before or after the date of demand on any of the Companies for payment or the date of discontinuance;
 - (i) in enforcing or reasonably endeavouring to enforce the payment of any money due under this Guarantee or otherwise in relation to this Guarantee; and
 - (ii) In resisting or reasonably endeavouring to resist any claims or defences made against the Bank by any Principal or others in connection with any liabilities or alleged liabilities to the Bank of any Principal or others or any money or benefits received by or any preference or alleged preference given to the Bank by any Principal or others.
- 3.2 If any payment made by or on behalf of the Bank under this Guarantee includes an amount in respect of Value Added Tax, or if any payment due to the Bank under this Guarantee shall be in reimbursement of any expenditure by or on behalf of the Bank which includes an amount in respect of Value Added Tax, then such an amount shall be payable by the Companies to the Bank on demand.
- 3.3 Each of the Companies jointly and severally agrees to pay on demand any fees charged by the Bank for the time spent by the Bank's officials, employees or agents in dealing with any matter relating to this Guarantee. Such fees shall be payable at such rate as may be specified by the Bank.
- 4. INDEMNITY, REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES

- Any money and liabilities which, but for the circumstances set out in this sub-clause 4.1, would form all or part of the Principals' Liabilities and which cannot be recovered or cannot for the time being be recovered by the Bank from any Principal or any one or more of the Companies for any reason whatsoever including (without prejudice to the generality of the foregoing):
 - (a) any legal disability or incapacity of any Principal or Company;
 - (b) any invalidity or illegality affecting any of such money or liabilities;
 - (c) any want of authority in any person purporting to act on behalf of any Principal or Company;
 - (d) any provision of insolvency law;
 - (e) the administration, liquidation or dissolution of any Principal or Company or the inability of the Bank to make effective demand on any Principal or Company as a result of such administration, liquidation or dissolution;
 - (f) the passage of time under any relevant Limitation Act;
 - any moratorium or any statute, decree or requirement of any governmental or other authority in any territory;
 - (h) any inability of any Principal or Company to acquire or effect payment in the currency or currency unit in which any of such money or liabilities are denominated or to effect payment in the place where any of such money or liabilities are or are expressed to be payable;
 - (i) the making, implementation or effect of any arrangement whereby, notwithstanding that security taken by the Bank from any Company or any surety may be ranked ahead of security held by any third party, the Bank is obliged to account for any money received from or in respect of the Bank's security to such a third party or to share any such money with such a third party;
 - (j) any event of force majeure or any event frustrating payment of such money or liabilities; or
 - (k) any other event or circumstance (apart from payment or express release of all the Principals' Liabilities) which would constitute or afford a legal or equitable discharge or release of, or defence to, a guarantor or indemnifier,

shall nevertheless be recoverable from each of the Companies as though it were a principal debtor in respect of an equivalent aggregate amount, whether any such reason, event or circumstance shall have been made known to the Bank before or after such money or liabilities were incurred and each of the Companies shall indemnify the Bank on demand against all cost, damage, expense and loss which the Bank may suffer or incur as a consequence of such inability to recover from any Principal or Company

- 4.2 Each of the Companies jointly and severally agrees to indemnify the Bank and its employees and agents (as a separate covenant with each such person indemnified) against all loss incurred in connection with:
 - (a) any statement made by any Company or on its behalf in connection with this Guarantee being untrue or misleading;
 - (b) the Bank entering into any obligation with any person (whether or not any of the Companies) at the request of any of the Companies (or any person purporting to be any of the Companies);
 - (c) any actual or proposed amendment, supplement, waiver, consent or release in relation to this Guarantee:
 - (d) any Company not complying with any of its obligations under this Guarantee; and
 - (e) any stamping or registration of this Guarantee or the security constituted by it,

whether or not any fault (including negligence) can be attributed to the Bank or its employees and agents.

4.3 This indemnify does not and shall not extend to any loss to the extent that:

- (a) in the case of any loss incurred by the Bank or its employees or agents it arises from the Bank or its employees or agents acting other than in good faith; or
- (b) There is a prohibition against an indemnity extending to that loss under any law relating to this indemnity.
- 4.4 Each of the Companies represents and warrants to the Bank that:
 - it has full power and authority to own its assets and to carry on business in each jurisdiction in which it carries on business;
 - (b) it is duly incorporated and in good standing in the jurisdiction in which it is incorporated; and
 - (c) it is empowered by its constitution to enter into and perform its obligations under this Guarantee and all necessary corporate action has been taken to approve and authorise the execution and performance of its obligations under this Guarantee.

5. CURRENCY CONVERSION

- 5.1 If and to the extent that any Company fails to pay on demand the amount due under this Guarantee in the currency or currency unit or currencies or currency units demanded (the "First Currency/Currencies"), the Bank shall be entitled in its absolute discretion and with or without notice to any Company and without prejudice to any other remedy to purchase as it shall think fit with any other currency or currency unit or any other currencies or currency units (the "Second Currency/Currencies") either forthwith or at any time or times thereafter the amount (or any part thereof) of the First Currency/Currencies which is unpaid.
- Each Company undertakes to indemnify the Bank against the price in the Second Currency/Currencies paid by the Bank pursuant to clause 5.1 and to pay interest to the Bank on the amount of such Second Currency/Currencies at the rate of two percentage points per annum above the cost (as certified by the Bank) of funding such amount of Second Currency/Currencies until payment compounded as provided in sub-clause 3.1(a) to the intent that if and in so far as such purchase is made by the Bank the liability of each Company to indemnify and pay interest to the Bank under this sub-clause shall thenceforth to that extent be in substitution for all liability under clauses 2 and 3 only in respect of the said amount of the First Currency/Currencies which has been so purchased, and if such purchase(s) is or are made by the Bank as aforesaid, the Bank shall inform the Attorney of the amount of the First Currency/Currencies so purchased, the date(s) of such purchase(s), the currency or the currency unit or currencies or the currency units used in such purchase(s) and the price(s) paid.
- 5.3 Without prejudice to sub-clauses 5.1 and 5.2, each Company undertakes to indemnify the Bank against any loss through currency or currency unit exchanges, including any loss occasioned by payment of any currency or currency unit premium or through any rule of law requiring judgments or proofs of debt, claims or payment of dividends in administration or liquidation to be in any particular currency or currency unit, which may be suffered by the Bank before the Bank has been paid all amounts due or owing under this Guarantee in the First Currency/Currencies. Each Company also agrees to pay interest in accordance with sub-clause 5.2 in respect of any such loss.

6. CONTINUING SECURITY

This Guarantee shall continue to bind each of the Companies as a continuing security notwithstanding that the liabilities of any Company to the Bank may from time to time be reduced to nil and notwithstanding any change in the name, style, constitution or otherwise of any Company.

7. CONCLUSIVE EVIDENCE

A certificate by an official of the Bank as to the Principals' Liabilities or the Secured Obligations shall (save for manifest error) be binding and conclusive on each of the Companies in any legal proceedings both in relation to the existence of the liability and as to the amount thereof.

8. DEALINGS BY THE BANK

- 8.1 The Bank may, without any consent from any Company and without affecting this Guarantee, do all or any of the following:
 - (a) grant, renew, vary, increase, extend, release or determine any facilities, products or services

- given or to be given to any Principal or any other person and agree with such Principal or any such person as to the application thereof:
- (b) hold, renew, modify or release or omit to take, perfect, maintain or enforce any security or guarantee or right (including without limitation any right as to the making, collection, allocation or application of recoveries in respect of any security or guarantee) now or hereafter held from or against any Principal or any other person in respect of any of the Principals' Liabilities;
 - (c) grant time or indulgence to or settle with or grant any waiver or concession to any Principal or any other person; and/or
 - (d) demand or enforce payment from any Company irrespective of whether or not the Bank shall take similar action against any other Company.
- 8.2 In relation to each Company, this Guarantee shall not be affected or discharged by anything which would not have discharged or affected it if such Company had been a principal debtor to the Bank. In particular, but without limitation, the Bank may release any Company or other person who has given a guarantee for any of the Principals' Liabilities and may discharge any security held by the Bank as security for the liability of any Principal, Company or other person notwithstanding that any other Company may have a claim for contribution against any such Principal, Company or other person and notwithstanding that any other Company may claim to be subrogated to the Bank's rights under such security.

9 OPENING OR CONTINUANCE OF NEW OR EXISTING ACCOUNTS

- 9.1 The Bank may at any time open and continue any new account(s) or continue any existing account(s) with any Principal and no money paid from time to time into any such new or existing account(s) by or on behalf of that Principal shall be appropriated towards or have the effect of reducing or affecting any of the Principals' Liabilities.
- 9.2 If the Bank does not open a new account on the date of discontinuance of this Guarantee in respect of any Principal, it shall nevertheless be treated as if it had done so on such date, and, as from that date all payments made to the Bank in respect of the Principals' Liabilities shall be credited or treated as having been credited to the new account and shall not operate to reduce or affect the amount of the Principals' Liabilities owing at such date.

10. SUSPENSE ACCOUNT

- 10.1 The Bank may at any time place and keep to the credit of a separate or suspense account any money received under or by virtue of this Guarantee for so long and in such manner as the Bank may determine without any obligation to apply the same or any part thereof in or towards the discharge of any of the Principals' Liabilities.
- 10.2 In calculating the amount for which any Company may be liable under this Guarantee, the Bank shall not charge interest on so much of the Principals' Liabilities as is equal to the credit balance from time to time on such separate account.
- 10.3 Notwithstanding any such payment, in the event of any proceedings relating to any Principal in or analogous to administration, fiquidation, composition or arrangement, the Bank may prove for or claim (as the case may be) and agree to accept any dividend or composition in respect of the whole or any part of the Principals' Liabilities and other sums in the same manner as if such money had not been received.

11. GUARANTEE NOT TO BE AVOIDED BY CERTAIN EVENTS

11.1 (a) No assurance, security or payment which may be avoided or invalidated or for which the Bank may have to account in whole or in part to any person under any applicable law ("Applicable Law") of any jurisdiction (including without prejudice to the generality of the foregoing sections 175, 176A, 234, 238, 239, 241, 242, 243, 245, 339, 340, 342 and 423 of the Insolvency Act 1986 and section 754 of the Companies Act 2006) and no release, settlement, discharge, cancellation or arrangement including but not limited to a release, settlement, discharge, cancellation or arrangement of or in relation to this Guarantee, which may have

been given or made on the faith of any such assurance, security or payment, shall prejudice or affect the right of the Bank to recover under this Guarantee as if such assurance, security, payment, release, settlement, discharge, cancellation or arrangement (as the case may be) had never been granted, given or made.

- (b) Any such release, settlement, discharge, cancellation or arrangement shall, as between the Bank and each of the Companies, be deemed to have been given or made upon the express condition that it shall become and be voidable at the instance of the Bank if the assurance, security or payment on the faith of which it was made or given shall at any time thereafter be avoided or invalidated or be subject to an accounting to any other person under any Applicable Law or otherwise to the intent and so that the Bank shall become and be entitled at any time after any such avoidance, invalidation or accounting to exercise all or any of the rights in this Guarantee expressly conferred upon the Bank and/or all or any other rights which by virtue and as a consequence of this Guarantee the Bank would have been entitled to exercise but for such release, settlement, discharge, cancellation or arrangement.
- 11.2 (a) The Bank shall be entitled to retain any security held for the Secured Obligations for a period of two months plus any period during which any assurance, security or payment such as is referred to in sub-clause 11.1(a) may be avoided or invalidated (or such longer period as the Bank shall consider reasonable in the light of the provisions of any Applicable Law) after (as the case may be) the creation of such assurance or security or after the payment of all money and liabilities that are or may become due to the Bank from any Principal notwithstanding any release, settlement, discharge, cancellation or arrangement given or made by the Bank.
 - (b) If at any time within such period or prior to such repayment, an application shall be presented to a competent Court for an administration order or for an order for the winding-up of any Principal or any Principal shall commence to be wound-up voluntarily or a notice of appointment of or notice of intention to appoint an administrator is issued by or in respect of any Principal (or any step is taken under any Applicable Law which is analogous to any of the foregoing), then the Bank shall be entitled to continue to retain this Guarantee and any such security as is referred to in sub-clause 11.2(a) for and during such further period as the Bank may determine, in which event this Guarantee and such security shall be deemed to have continued to have been held by the Bank as security for the payment to the Bank of all the Secured Obligations (including any sums which the Bank is ordered to repay pursuant to any order of any Court or as a consequence of any Applicable Law).

12. COMPANIES' CLAIMS

Until all the Principals' Liabilities shall have been paid or discharged in full, notwithstanding payment in whole or in part of the Secured Obligations or any release, settlement, discharge, cancellation or arrangement falling within sub-clause 11.1(b), none of the Companies shall by virtue of any such payment or by any other means or on any other ground (save as hereinafter provided):

- (a) claim any set-off or counter-claim against any Principal or any other Company in respect of any liability on its part to such Principal or such other Company;
- (b) make any claim or enforce any right against any Principal or any other Company or prove in competition with the Bank in respect of any such claim or right:
- (c) accept any repayment from any Principal or any other Company of any amount owed by any such Principal or such other Company;
- (d) be entitled to claim or have the benefit of any proof against or dividend, composition or payment by any Principal or any other Company in the voluntary arrangement, administration or liquidation of such Principal or such other Company;
- (e) be entitled to claim or have the benefit of any security or guarantee now or hereafter held by the Bank for any of the Principals' Liabilities or to have any share therein; or
- (f) claim or enforce any right of contribution against any surety of any Principal or any other Company,

PROVIDED THAT, in relation to any Company:

- (i) sub-clauses 12(a), (b) and (c) shall only apply after the date that demand has been made upon that Company under this Guarantee or after the date of discontinuance (whichever is earlier); and
- (ii) if that Company shall have any right of proof or claim in the voluntary arrangement, administration or liquidation of any Principal or any other Company, it shall, if the Bank so requires, exercise such right of proof or claim on behalf of the Bank and hold any dividend or other money received in respect thereof upon trust for the Bank to the extent of the Secured Obligations and it shall in like manner hold upon trust for the Bank to the extent of the Secured Obligations any money which it may receive or recover from any surety by virtue of any right of contribution and any money which it may receive but should not have received by reason of any of sub-clauses 12(a) to (f) inclusive.

13. <u>COMBINATION, CONSOLIDATION, SET-OFF, RESTRICTION ON WITHDRAWALS AND EFFECT OF WINDING-UP ETC.</u>

- 13.1 The Companies jointly and severally agree that, after the Bank has either made demand for payment on any Principal (whether or not any demand shall have been made on any or all of the Companies under this Guarantee) or after any date of discontinuance, the Bank shall (in addition to any general lien, right of set-off or combination or consolidation or other right to which the Bank as bankers may be entitled by law) be entitled to:
 - (a) combine or consolidate all or any of any Company's then existing current or other accounts with the Bank whether subject to notice or not and whether denominated in Sterling or in any other currency or currency unit (including any account(s) held in the Bank's name with any designation which includes any Company's name) with any Company's liability to the Bank under this Guarantee; and/or
 - (b) set-off the liability of any Company under this Guarantee against any money standing to the credit of any one or more of such accounts.
- 13.2 After such demand or discontinuance, the Companies shall not, without the Bank's prior written consent, mortgage, charge, dispose of or otherwise deal with any such credit balances or any part thereof (or agree to do any such thing), nor shall any Company be entitled to make withdrawals from such account or accounts, nor shall such credit balances in any circumstances become repayable to any Company, until all the Secured Obligations shall have been paid and discharged in full. If the Bank does agree to any withdrawal, such agreement shall not be deemed to be a waiver of the Bank's rights as regards the balance of such credit balances nor shall it invalidate or adversely affect any demand made under this Guarantee prior to such agreement.
- 13.3 In the case of all accounts (whether denominated in Sterling or in any other currency or currency unit) the Bank may at any time and from time to time elect to convert all or any of such accounts (in whole or in part) into the currency or currency unit or the currencies or currency units of the Secured Obligations. The Bank may take any such action as may be necessary for this purpose, including without limitation opening additional accounts. The rate of exchange shall be the Bank's spot rate for selling the currency or currency unit or the currencies or currency units of the Secured Obligations for the currency or currency unit or the currencies or currency units of the money standing to the credit of such account(s) prevailing at or about 11.00 a.m. on the date the Bank exercises its right of set-off.
- 13.4 Notwithstanding clause 2.2, in the event of:
 - (a) any Company going into liquidation, whether voluntary or compulsory;
 - (b) a receiver being appointed of the whole or any part of the undertaking, property or assets of any Company;
 - (c) an application for the appointment of an administrator of any Company being presented;
 - (d) a voluntary arrangement being approved in relation to any Company; or
 - (e) a notice of appointment of or notice of intention to appoint an administrator is issued by or in respect of any Company,

the Secured Obligations shall be deemed to have become presently due and payable without demand or further demand immediately before the making of the interim order or the presentation of the petition or application or the passing of the resolution for such winding up or administration or the issuing of the notice of appointment of or notice of intention to appoint such administrator or the appointment of such receiver or the approval of such voluntary arrangement.

13.5 The Bank shall not be liable for any loss occasioned to any of the Companies by reason of the exercise of the Bank's powers under this Guarantee including, without limitation, any loss of interest occasioned by any deposit being terminated without due notice or before its maturity.

14. SECURITY HELD BY THE COMPANIES

- 14.1 Each Company confirms that it has not taken and undertakes that it will not take any security from any Principal or any other Company without the prior written consent of the Bank.
- 14.2 Without prejudice to sub-clause 14.1, any security now or hereafter held by or for any of the Companies from any Principal or any other Company shall be held in trust for the Bank as security for the Secured Obligations and upon request by the Bank such Company shall forthwith deposit such security with the Bank or assign the same to the Bank and/or do whatever else the Bank may consider necessary or desirable in order to permit the Bank to benefit from such security to the extent of the Secured Obligations.

15. OTHER SECURITIES OR RIGHTS

- 15.1 This Guarantee is in addition to and is not to prejudice or be prejudiced by any other guarantee or security or other rights which is or are now or may hereafter be held by the Bank for or in relation to the Secured Obligations, whether from any of the Companies or otherwise, nor shall any recoveries, or arrangements for allocation or application of the same, pursuant to any other guarantee or security or rights relating to the Secured Obligations affect the Bank's right to claim payment under this Guarantee.
- 15.2 It shall not be necessary for the Bank before claiming payment under this Guarantee to resort to or seek to enforce any other guarantee or security or other rights whether from or against any Company or any other person.
- 15.3 It is hereby agreed that it shall not be a condition precedent or subsequent to this Guarantee that the Bank shall take any security from any Principal, Company or any surety or any guarantee from any intended surety, nor shall the liability of any of the Companies under this Guarantee be affected by any failure by the Bank to take any such security or guarantee or by the illegality, inadequacy or invalidity of any such security or guarantee.

16. PAYMENTS FREE FROM DEDUCTION

All payments to be made under this Guarantee shall be made without set-off or counterclaim and shall be made free and clear of, and without deduction for, any taxes, levies, imposts, duties, charges, fees or withholdings of any nature now or hereafter imposed by any governmental authority in any jurisdiction or any political subdivision or taxing authority thereof or therein provided that if any Company is compelled by law to deduct or withhold any such amounts, such Company shall simultaneously pay to the Bank such additional amount as shall result in the payment to the Bank of the full amount which would have been received but for such deduction or withholding.

17. PAYMENTS

- 17.1 If at any time the currency in which all or any part of the Secured Obligations are denominated is or is due to be or has been converted into the euro or any other currency as a result of a change in law or by agreement between the Bank and the relevant obligor, then the Bank may in its sole discretion direct that all or any of the Secured Obligations shall be paid in the euro or such other currency or currency unit.
- 17.2 The Bank may apply, allocate or appropriate the whole or any part of any payment made by any Company or any money received by the Bank under any guarantee, indemnity or third party security or from any liquidator, receiver or administrator of any Company to such part or parts of the Secured Obligations (or as the Bank may otherwise be entitled to apply, allocate or appropriate such money) as

the Bank may in its sole discretion think fit to the entire exclusion of any right of any Company to so

18. UNLAWFULNESS, PARTIAL INVALIDITY

- 18.1 If (but for this sub-clause 18.1) it would for any reason be unlawful for any Company to guarantee any particular liability of a Principal to the Bank, then (notwithstanding anything herein contained) the Guarantee given by such Company shall not (to the extent that it would be so unlawful) extend to such liability but without in any way limiting the scope or effectiveness of that Guarantee as regards the rest of the Principals' Liabilities or the Guarantee given by any other Company.
- 18.2 Each of the provisions in this Guarantee shall be severable and distinct from one another and if at any time any one or more of such provisions is or becomes invalid, illegal or unenforceable, the validity, legality and enforceability of the remaining provisions hereof shall not in any way be affected or impaired thereby.

19. NON-MERGER ETC.

Nothing herein contained shall operate so as to merge or otherwise prejudice or affect any bill, note, guarantee, mortgage or other security or any contractual or other right which the Bank may at any time have for any of the Secured Obligations or any right or remedy of the Bank thereunder. Any receipt, release or discharge of the security provided by, or of any liability arising under, this Guarantee shall not release or discharge the Companies from any liability to the Bank for the same or any other money which may exist independently of this Guarantee, nor shall it release or discharge the Companies from any liability to the Bank under the indemnity contained in clause 4.

20. ACCESSION AND RELEASE

- 20.1 If the Companies and the Bank and any other company or companies agreeing to become a party to this Guarantee shall execute a deed in the form or substantially in the form set out in schedule 2, such other company or companies being listed in Part II of the schedule to such deed shall thenceforth be included as one of the Companies for all the purposes of this Guarantee.
- 20.2 If the Companies and the Bank shall execute a deed in the form or substantially in the form set out in schedule 3, the Company or Companies listed in Part II of the schedule to such deed shall thenceforth cease to be included as one of the Companies for all the purposes of this Guarantee.

21. POWER OF ATTORNEY

Each of the Companies (other than the Attorney) hereby irrevocably appoints the Attorney and its substitutes jointly and also severally to be its attorney for it and in its name and as its act and deed or otherwise to execute any such deed as is mentioned in clause 20 with such variations as the Attorney in its absolute and unfettered discretion shall think fit and to execute and do all such other deeds, acts and things as the Attorney may consider necessary or expedient in connection therewith and each of the Companies hereby agrees to ratify and confirm anything executed or done or purported to be executed or done by the attorney in its name.

22. TRANSFERS BY THE BANK OR THE COMPANIES

- 22.1 The Bank may freely and separately assign or transfer any of its rights under this Guarantee or otherwise grant an interest in any such rights to any person or persons. On request by the Bank, each Company shall immediately execute and deliver to the Bank any form of instrument required by the Bank to confirm or facilitate any such assignment or transfer.
- 22.2 None of the Companies shall assign or transfer any of its rights or obligations under this Guarantee or enter into any transaction or arrangement which would result in any of those rights or obligations passing to or being held in trust for or for the benefit of another person.

23. RESTRICTION ON LIABILITY OF THE BANK

Except to the extent that any such exclusion is prohibited or rendered invalid by law, neither the Bank nor its employees and agents shall:

- (a) be under any duty of care or other obligation of whatsoever description to any of the Companies in relation to or in connection with the exercise of any right conferred upon the Bank; or
- (b) be under any liability to any of the Companies as a result of, or in consequence of, the exercise, or attempted or purported exercise, or failure to exercise, any of the Bank's rights under this Guarantee.

24. NOTICES AND DEMANDS

- 24.1 Without prejudice to clause 1.2(d) any notice or demand by the Bank to or on any Company shall be deemed to have been sufficiently given or made if sent to that Company:
 - (a) by hand or prepaid letter post to its registered office or its address stated herein or its address last known to the Bank; or
 - (b) by facsimile to the last known facsimile number relating to any such address or office.
- 24.2 Without prejudice to clause 1.2(d) any such notice or demand given or made under sub-clause 24.1 shall be deemed to have been served on that Company:
 - (a) at the time of delivery to the address referred to in sub-clause 24.1(a), if sent by hand:
 - (b) at the earlier of the time of delivery or 10.00 a.m. on the day after posting (or, if the day after posting be a Sunday or any other day upon which no delivery of letters is scheduled to be made, at the earlier of the time of delivery or 10.00 a.m. on the next succeeding day on which delivery of letters is scheduled to be made), if sent by prepaid letter post;
 - (c) at the time of transmission, if sent by facsimile (and a facsimile shall be deemed to have been transmitted if it appears to the sender to have been transmitted from a machine which is apparently in working order); or
 - (d) on the expiry of 72 hours from the time of despatch, in any other case.
- 24.3 Service of any claim form may be made on any Company in the manner described in sub-clause 24.1(a), in the event of a claim being issued in relation to this Guarantee, and shall be deemed to constitute good service.

24.4 In order to be valid:

- (a) a Notice of Discontinuance must be actually received by the Bank at the address of its branch, office or department mentioned under its name on the first page of this Guarantee (or such other address as the Bank may notify to the Attorney in writing for this purpose);
- (b) where the Bank administers a facility, product or service to any Principal from or at a branch, office or department other than one located at the address mentioned in sub-clause 24.4(a), for a Notice of Discontinuance to be valid in respect of such facility, product or service, a copy must also be received at the address of such other branch, office or department (or, if there is more than one such branch, office or department, at the address of all of them) PROVIDED THAT, in any event, each such other branch, office or department shall be deemed to have

- received a copy of the Notice of Discontinuance no later than thirty days after the date of its receipt at the address mentioned in sub-clause 24.4(a); and
- (c) the Notice of Discontinuance (or copy, where sub-clause 24.4(b) applies) must be contained in an envelope addressed as described in this clause and such envelope must not contain any other documentation other than the Notice of Discontinuance (or such copy). Any envelope must also be marked for the attention of such official (if any) as the Bank may for the time being have notified to the Attorney in writing.

A Notice of Discontinuance shall not become effective until the first working day after receipt (or deemed receipt) of the Notice of Discontinuance (or copy where clause 24.4(b) applies).

25. MISCELLANEOUS

- 25.1 Any amendment of or supplement to any part of this Guarantee shall only be effective and binding on the Bank and the Companies if made in writing and signed by both the Bank and the Companies. References to this Guarantee include each such amendment and supplement.
- 25.2 The Companies and the Bank shall from time to time amend the provisions of this Guarantee if the Bank notifies the Companies that any amendments are required to ensure that this Guarantee reflects the market practice at the relevant time following the introduction or extension of economic and monetary union and/or the euro in all or any part of the European Union.
- 25.3 The Companies and the Bank agree that the occurrence or non-occurrence of European economic and monetary union, any event or events associated with European economic and monetary union and/or the introduction of any new currency in all or any part of the European Union shall not result in the discharge, cancellation, rescission or termination in whole or in part of this Guarantee or give any party to this Guarantee the right to cancel, rescind, terminate or vary this Guarantee in whole or in part.
- 25.4 Any waiver, consent, receipt, settlement or release given by the Bank in relation to this Guarantee shall only be effective if given in writing and then only for the purpose for and upon any terms on which it is given.
 - 25.5 For the purpose of exercising, assigning, transferring or granting any interest in its rights under this Guarantee, the Bank may disclose to any person any information relating to the Companies which the Bank has at any time.
 - 25.6 Any change in the constitution of the Bank or its absorption of or amalgamation with any other person shall not in any way prejudice or affect its or their rights hereunder and the expression the Bank shall include any such other person.
 - 25.7 The Bank shall be entitled to debit any of the accounts of any of the Companies for the time being with the Bank with any sum falling due to the Bank hereunder.
 - 25.8 This document shall at all times be the property of the Bank.

26. NO RELIANCE ON THE BANK

- (a) Each Company acknowledges to and agrees with the Bank that, in entering into this Guarantee:
 - (i) it has not relied on any oral or written statement, representation, advice, opinion or information made or given to the Companies or any of them in good faith by the Bank or anybody on the Bank's behalf and the Bank shall have no liability to it if it has in fact so done;
 - (ii) it has made, independently of the Bank, its own assessment of the viability and profitability of any purchase, project or purpose for which each Principal has incurred the Principals' Liabilities and the Bank shall have no liability to it if in fact it has not so done;
 - (iii) there are no arrangements, collateral or relating to this Guarantee, which have not been recorded in writing and signed by it and on behalf of the Bank; or

- (iv) it has made, without reliance on the Bank, its own independent investigation of each Principal and its affairs and financial condition and of any other relevant person and assessment of the creditworthiness of each Principal or any other relevant person and the Bank shall have no liability to it if in fact it has not so done.
- (b) Each Company agrees with the Bank that the Bank did not have prior to the date of this Guarantee, does not have and shall not have any duty to it:
 - (i) in respect of the application by any Principal of the money hereby guaranteed;
 - (ii) in respect of the effectiveness, appropriateness or adequacy of the security constituted by this Guarantee or of any other security for the Principals' Liabilities; or
 - (iii) to provide it with any information relating to any other Company or any other relevant person.
- (c) Each Company agrees with the Bank that the validity and enforceability of this Guarantee and the recoverability of the Secured Obligations shall not be affected or impaired by:
 - (i) any other security or any guarantee taken by the Bank from it or any third party:
 - (ii) any such other security or guarantee proving to be inadequate;
 - (iii) the failure of the Bank to take, perfect or enforce any such other security or guarantee; or
 - (iv) the release by the Bank of any such other security or guarantee.
- (d) Each Company agrees with the Bank for itself and as trustee for its officials, employees and agents that neither the Bank nor its officials, employees or agents shall have any liability to it in respect of any act or omission by the Bank, its officials, employees or agents done or made in good faith.

27. OTHER SIGNATORIES NOT BOUND, ETC.

Each of the Companies agrees and consents to be bound by this Guarantee notwithstanding that any other or others of them which were intended to execute or be bound hereby or by any deed intended to be completed and delivered pursuant to clause 20 may not do so or be effectually bound hereby or by such deed for any reason, cause or circumstances whatsoever and this Guarantee shall be deemed to constitute a separate and independent guarantee by each of the Companies. None of such guarantees which is otherwise valid shall be avoided or invalidated by reason of one or more of the several guarantees intended to be hereby established being invalid or unenforceable.

28. COUNTERPARTS

This Guarantee may be executed as a deed in any number of counterparts all of which taken together shall constitute one and the same instrument. Any party to this Guarantee may enter into it by executing any such counterpart.

29. LAW AND JURISDICTION

- 29.1 This Guarantee and any dispute (whether contractual or non-contractual, including, without limitation, claims in tort, for breach of statutory duty or on any other basis) arising out of or in connection with it or its subject matter ("Dispute") shall be governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of England and Wales.
- 29.2 The parties to this Guarantee irrevocably agree, for the sole benefit of the Bank, that, subject as provided below, the courts of England and Wales shall have exclusive jurisdiction over any Dispute. Nothing in this clause shall limit the right of the Bank to take proceedings against any of the Companies in any other court of competent jurisdiction, nor shall the taking of proceedings in any one or more jurisdictions preclude the taking of proceedings in any other jurisdictions, whether concurrently or not, to the extent permitted by the law of such other jurisdiction.

IN WITNESS whereof the Companies have executed this Guarantee as a Deed and have delivered it upon its being dated.

Schedule 1

Part I - The Attorney

Name Millennium Cash & Carry Limited

Registered Number

03890320

Registered Office

364-368 Cranbrook Rd

Gants Hill London IG2 6HY

Part II - The Other Companies

Name

Registered Number

08951796

Registered Office

364-368 Cranbrook Rd

Gants Hill London IG2 6HY

Verulam London Limited

PRSL Investments Limited

09169194

364-368 Cranbrook Rd

Gants Hill London IG2 6HY

Schedule 2 (Deed referred to in sub-clause 20.1)

THIS DEED	OFAC	CCESSION	is made or	the	day	of a sure of a constant and the sure of a sure
man of the	100000			Process of	** *	***
BETWEEN:	**,		.****	. * .	**	

- (1) THE SEVERAL COMPANIES AND/OR LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIPS specified in Part I of the schedule hereto (the "Existing Companies");
- (2) THE COMPANY/LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIP [COMPANIES/LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIPS] specified in Part II of the schedule hereto (the "Further Company [Companies]"); and
- (3) LLOYDS BANK ple (the "Bank")

SUPPLEMENTAL to an Omnibus Guarantee Agreement dated [as supplemented by deeds dated and] and now operative between the Existing Companies and the Bank (the said Omnibus Guarantee Agreement [as so supplemented] is hereinafter referred to as the "Principal Deed")

NOW THIS DEED WITNESSETH as follows:

- In so far as the context admits expressions defined in the Principal Deed shall bear the same respective meanings herein.
- The parties hereto hereby agree that the Further Company [Companies] shall be included within the
 expressions Companies and Principal for all the purposes of the Principal Deed so that (without
 prejudice to the generality of the foregoing):
- 2.1 [the] [each] Further Company hereby covenants with and guarantees to the Bank to pay or discharge to the Bank in the currency or respective currencies thereof on demand by the Bank:
 - all money and liabilities whether actual or contingent (including further advances made hereafter by the Bank) now or at any time hereafter due, owing or incurred from or by any one or more of the Existing Companies [and any other Further Company] to the Bank anywhere or for which any one or more of the Existing Companies [and any Further Company] may be or become liable to the Bank in any manner whatsoever without limitation (and (in any case) whether alone or jointly with any other person and in whatever style, name or form and whether as principal or surety and notwithstanding that the same may at any earlier time have been due, owing or incurred to some other person and have subsequently become due, owing or incurred to the Bank as a result of a transfer, assignment, assignation or other transaction or by operation of law) including (without prejudice to the generality of the foregoing):
 - (a) in the case of the liquidation, administration or dissolution of any such Existing Company [or Further Company], all money and liabilities (whether actual or contingent) which would at any time have been due, owing or incurred to the Bank by such Existing Company [or Further Company] if such liquidation, administration or dissolution had commenced on the date of discontinuance and notwithstanding such liquidation, administration or dissolution; and
 - (b) in the event of the discontinuance of this Guarantee in respect of any Existing Company [or any Further Company], all cheques, drafts or other orders or receipts for money signed, bills accepted, promissory notes made and negotiable instruments or securities drawn by or for the account of such Existing Company [or Further Company] on the Bank or its agents and purporting to be dated on or before the date of discontinuance, although presented to or paid by the Bank or its agents after the

date of discontinuance and all liabilities of such Existing Company [or Further Company] to the Bank at such date whether actual or contingent and whether payable forthwith or at some future time or times and also all credits then established by the Bank for such Existing Company [or Further Company]:

- 2.1.2 interest on all such money and liabilities to the date of payment at such rate or rates as may from time to time be agreed between the Bank and the Existing Companies [and the Further [Company][Companies]] or, in the absence of such agreement, at the rate, in the case of any amount denominated in Sterling, of two percentage points per annum above the Bank's base rate for the time being in force (or its equivalent or substitute rate for the time being) or, in the case of an amount denominated in any currency or currency unit other than Sterling, at the rate of two percentage points per annum above the cost to the Bank (as conclusively determined by the Bank) of funding sums comparable to and in the currency or currency unit of such amount in the London Interbank Market (or such other market as the Bank may select) for such consecutive periods (including overnight deposits) as the Bank may in its absolute discretion from time to time select; and
- 2.1.3 commission and other banking charges and legal, administrative and other costs, charges and expenses (on a full and unqualified indemnity basis) incurred by the Bank in enforcing or endeavouring to enforce payment of such money and liabilities whether by any [Existing Company] [or Further Company] or others and in relation to the preparing, preserving, defending or enforcing of any security held by or offered to the Bank for such money and liabilities together with interest computed as provided in paragraph 2.1.2 above on each such sum from the date that the same was incurred or fell due,

PROVIDED THAT the liability of the Further [Company] [Companies] under the Guarantee may be determined in the manner (and with the consequences) set out in clause 2 of the Principal Deed;

- 2.2 each of the Existing Companies hereby covenants with and guarantees to the Bank to pay or discharge to the Bank in the currency or respective currencies on demand by the Bank:
 - 2.2.1 all money and liabilities whether actual or contingent (including further advances made hereafter by the Bank) now or at any time hereafter due, owing or incurred from or by [the Further Company] [any one or more of the Further Companies] to the Bank anywhere [or for which [the Further Company] [any one or more of the Further Companies] may become liable to the Bank in any manner whatsoever without limitation (and in any case whether alone or jointly with any other person and in whatever style, name or form and whether as principal or surety and notwithstanding that the same may at any earlier time have been due, owing or incurred to some other person and have subsequently become due, owing or incurred to the Bank as a result of a transfer, assignment, assignation or other transaction or by operation of law) including (without prejudice to the generality of the foregoing):
 - (a) in the case of the liquidation, administration or dissolution of [the] [such] Further Company, all money and liabilities (whether actual or contingent) which would at any time have been due, owing or incurred to the Bank by [the] [such] Further Company if such liquidation, administration or dissolution had commenced on the date of discontinuance and notwithstanding such liquidation, administration or dissolution; and
 - (b) in the event of the discontinuance of this Guarantee in respect of [the] [such] Further Company, all cheques, drafts or other orders or receipts for money signed, bills accepted, promissory notes made and negotiable instruments or securities drawn by or for the account of [the] [such] Further Company on the Bank or its agents and purporting to be dated on or before the date of discontinuance, although presented to or paid by the Bank or its agents after the date of discontinuance, and all liabilities of [the] [such] Further Company to the Bank at such date whether actual or contingent and whether payable forthwith or at some future time or times and also all credits

then established by the Bank for [the] [such] Further Company;

- 2.2.2 interest on all such money and liabilities to the date of payment at such rate or rates as may from time to time be agreed between the Bank and [the] [such] [Further Company] or, in the absence of such agreement, at the rate, in the case of any amount denominated in Sterling, of two percentage points per annum above the Bank's base rate for the time being in force (or its equivalent or substitute rate for the time being) or, in the case of an amount denominated in any currency or currency unit other than Sterling, at the rate of two percentage points per annum above the cost to the Bank (as conclusively determined by the Bank) of funding sums comparable to and in the currency or currency unit of such amount in the London Interbank Market (or such other market as the Bank may select) for such consecutive periods (including overnight deposits) as the Bank may in its absolute discretion from time to time select; and
- 2.2.3 commission and other banking charges and legal and other costs, charges and expenses (on a full and unqualified indemnity basis) incurred by the Bank in enforcing or endeavouring to enforce payment of such money and liabilities whether by any Existing Company or [the][such] Further Company or others and in relation to preparing, preserving, defending or enforcing any security held by or offered to the Bank for such money and liabilities together with interest computed as provided in paragraph 2.2.2 above on each such sum from the date that the same was incurred or fell due,

PROVIDED THAT the liability of each Existing Company under the Guarantee may be determined in the manner (and with the consequences) set out in clause 2 of the Principal Deed.

- 2.3 the Further [Company] [Companies] and the Existing Companies jointly and severally agree that after the Bank has either made demand for payment on any Existing Company or any Further Company (whether or not any demand shall have been made on any or all of the Companies under the Principal Deed or this Deed of Accession) or after the date of discontinuance, the Bank shall (in addition to any general lien, right of set-off or combination or consolidation or other right to which the Bank as bankers may be entitled by law) be entitled to:
 - (a) combine or consolidate all or any of the then existing current or other accounts of the Further [Company] [Companies] and the Existing Companies or any of them with the Bank whether subject to notice or not and whether denominated in Sterling or in any other currency or currency unit (including any accounts held in the Bank's name with any designation which includes the name of the Further [Company] [Companies] and the Existing Companies or any of them) with all or any liabilities of the Further [Company] [Companies] and the Existing Companies or any of them to the Bank (whether such liabilities be actual or contingent primary or collateral and several or joint and whether such accounts or liabilities be denominated in Sterling and/or in a currency or currency unit or currencies or currency units other than Sterling) and/or
 - (b) set-off or transfer any sum or sums standing to the credit of any one or more of such accounts in or towards satisfaction of any of the liabilities of the Further [Company] [Companies] and Existing Companies or any of them to the Bank on any other account or in any other respect whether such liabilities be actual or contingent primary or collateral and several or joint and whether such accounts or liabilities be denominated in Sterling and/or in a currency or currency unit or currencies or currency units other than Sterling.
- 3. ALL the covenants provisions and powers contained in or subsisting under the Principal Deed (except the covenants for payment and discharge of the monies and liabilities thereby secured contained in clause 2 thereof; but including, without limitation, the power of attorney contained in clause 21 thereof) shall be applicable for defining and enforcing the rights of the parties under the guarantees hereby provided as if [the] [each] Further Company had been one of the Companies parties to the Principal Deed.
- This deed may be executed in any number of counterparts all of which taken together shall constitute

one and the same instrument. Any party to this deed may enter into it by executing any such counterpart.

The Schedule

Part I - The Existing Companies

Name Registered Number Registered Office

Part II - The Further [Company] [Companies]

Registered Number

<u>Name</u>

_[BANK REF]...

Registered Office

	(insert full name)	ં કે લેવા કરે છે જે એ એ એ જ જ કર એ છે છે છે છે છે. આ જ કર મામ મામ મામ મામ મામ છે છે. જે જે છે છે છે છે છે છે છ	(insert full name)
Director	officers for the	Director/Secretary*	
		•	+gr
	(signature)	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	(signature)
and the second	4. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1.	13	The same of the sa
in the presence of	and the second		
Witness:	કારો મે લેવામાં મેં આવા માત્ર અને મુખ્યત્વે કરેલો મેં આવ્યું આ મોટ્યાનો લેવાને કે સ્ટેપ્ટ અંગોને કરો	(name)	
٠,		Salar Sa	
	************************	(signature)	
Address:	engan same		
Addiess.	**********************		
Company of the compan	************************	11. 1. 11.11.11.11.11.11.11.11.11.11.11.	
Occupation:	* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *		
Capanivarian		क्षेत्र इ.स. क के प्रविधि कि क क्षेत्र.	
	en en la grandia de la companya de	선생님 전경	
SIGNED as a deed by	Millennium Cash & Carry L	imited acting by its:	
			and the second second
######################################	(insert full name)	्वीस सम्बोत्त्री सम्बोत्त्री सम्बोत्तर स्वाप्ति सम्बोत्तर स्वाप्ति सम्बोत्तर	(insert full name)
Director		Director/Secretary*	
en de la companya de	Artes Option where		
**************************************	i(signature)	េត្តមន្ទាក់កំពុងនិងនៅមានសម្រាក់ក្រុមក្រុងក្នុងក្នុងក្នុងក្នុងក្នុងក្នុងក្នុងក្ន	(signature)
resi∎es estado esta O estado est			
n the presence of	gar terresia de la casa de la cas	and the second second	
Witness:	ેન માત્ર કે મેનુ કર્યને કર્યને માત્ર માત્ર માત્ર પ્રકાર કરવાના સ્થાનનું માટે ફોલા પ્રેટ્ટને સેટ ફોલા પ્રેટ્ટને	erreserves (name)	
The second secon		and the second second	
and the second of the second	क रहत संबद्ध के वे वयन में के प्रकृत के सामकार के स्वतान कर स्वतान है	recessions of 21 Austrie)	
Address:		egel (1)	
S. British State on Contract.	The state of the s	·沙·拉卡尔·萨西·阿罗·萨尔·尔克·克·	
	200000000000000000000000000000000000000		
Occupation:	"我也是确定有点现在现在的证券的公司的公司的,我们是确定的证券的。"	·····································	
Caraca and the control of the contro		ore of a range of the	
		other than Millennium Cash &	Camer I waited anti-
			carry connect acm
		orised attorney acting by its:	cary Limita zun
			Cary Linner zen
	arry Limited their duly author	orised attorney acting by its:	
Millennium Cash & Ca		orised attorney acting by its:	(insert full name)
Millennium Cash & Ca	arry Limited their duly author	orised attorney acting by its:	
Millennium Cash & Ca	arry Limited their duly authors(insert full name)	orised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary*	(insert full name)
Millennium Cash & Ca	arry Limited their duly authors(insert full name)	orised attorney acting by its:	(insert full name)
Millennium Cash & Ca	arry Limited their duly authors(insert full name)	orised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary*	(insert full name)
Millennium Cash & Ca Director in the presence of	arry Limited their duly authors(inscri full name)	orised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary*	(insert full name)
Millennium Cash & Ca	arry Limited their duly authors(insert full name)	orised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary*	(insert full name)
Millennium Cash & Cash of Cash	arry Limited their duly authors(inscri full name)	orised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary*	(insert full name)
Millennium Cash & Cash of Cash	arry Limited their duly authors(inscri full name)	orised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary*	(insert full name)
Millennium Cash & Cash of Cash	arry Limited their duly authors(inscri full name)	orised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary*	(insert full name)
Millennium Cash & Ca Director in the presence of Witness:	arry Limited their duly authors(inscri full name)	orised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary*	(insert full name)
Director in the presence of Witness:	arry Limited their duly authors(inscri full name)	orised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary*	(insert full name)

End of schedule 2

Schedule 3 (Deed referred to in sub-clause 20.2)

THIS D	EED O	FRELEASE	is made the	day of	

BETWEEN:

- (1) THE SEVERAL COMPANIES AND/OR LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIPS specified in Part I of the schedule hereto (the "Existing Companies");
- (2) THE COMPANY /LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIP [COMPANIES/LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIPS] specified in Part II of the schedule hereto (the "Released Company [Companies]"); and
 - (3) LLOYDS BANK plc (the "Bank")

NOW THIS DEED WITNESSETH as follows:

- In so far as the context admits expressions defined in the Principal Deed shall bear the same respective meanings herein.
- The parties hereto hereby agree that the Released [Company] [Companies] shall henceforth, subject to the provisions of clause 11 of the Principal Deed, cease to be included within the expressions Companies and Principal for all the purposes of the Principal Deed. The expression "Continuing Companies" shall mean the Existing Companies specified in Part 1 of this Schedule excluding the Released Companies specified in Part II of this Schedule.
- Subject to the provisions of clause 11 of the Principal Deed, in further pursuance of the said agreement the Bank hereby releases:
- the Released [Company] [Companies] from each and every one of its covenants and obligations (whether actual or contingent) given or owing and the rights granted to the Bank under the Principal Deed PROVIDED THAT the Released [Company] [Companies] shall not be released from any covenant or obligation which exists or would have existed independently of the Principal Deed nor shall this deed operate as a release of any covenants or obligations to the Bank or any rights granted to the Bank otherwise than by the Principal Deed;
- 3.2 the Continuing Companies from each and every one of their covenants and obligations (whether actual or contingent) given or owing and the rights granted to the Bank under the guarantees given by each of them under the Principal Deed but only in so far as such guarantees are given for the money and liabilities, interest and other sums now or at any time hereafter due, owing or incurred from or by the Released [Company] [Companies] to the Bank; and
- 3.3 the Continuing Companies from the other rights granted by them to the Bank under the Principal Deed but only in so far as such rights relate solely to the money and liabilities, interest and other sums due owing or incurred from or by the Released [Company] [Companies] to the Bank.
- 4. Save as expressly otherwise provided by clauses 2 and 3 the covenants and obligations (whether actual or contingent) given or owing and the other rights granted to the Bank by the Principal Deed shall continue in full force.
- 5. Without prejudice to clause 27 of the Principal Deed, the Continuing Companies have executed this

deed to indicate their consent to the terms hereof and to confirm their agreement that notwithstanding the releases herein contained the Principal Deed shall (save only as expressly herein provided) continue in full force and effect notwithstanding any fluctuation in the amounts from time to time guaranteed thereby or subject thereto or the existence at any time of any credit balance on any current or other account.

6. This deed may be executed in any number of counterparts all of which taken together shall constitute one and the same instrument. Any party to this deed may enter into this deed by executing any such counterpart.

The Schedule

Part I - The Existing Companies

Name Registered Number Registered Office

Part II - The Released [Company] [Companies]

Name Registered Number Registered Office

	(insert full name of person i	appointed to exercise the power of attention)				
စစ်စန်း၏ ရှိရှိ ရန် ရန်နေ စနေရာများမှု စစ္စာရှားသည်မှာသည်မှာ နေသည် ပိုင်သည်မှုလျှ	(signature)					
	48 12					
n the presence of	en er en					
Witness:		······ (name)				
An entre de la Calendaria. La companya de la co						
1.1	म्बर्गके के सबे के में अने कहा है एक अपने हैं के केन किसे के केन कर के स्थापन से से अपने हैं।	(signature)				
Address:	के दें ने में के इंकिया के के कामने जेन के कोने मोक देंत के हैं कर में के बेत के हा के के का है के क	tile statistississississis				
	्रम्थक्षिक्षाच्या स्टब्स्क्रेस्ट्रे	प्रत निवास के के कि के कि				
Occupation:	ें के का अपनिर्देश के पात का का कार का का का का का का का का का किया के की की की का का की	- Aureria internativa esta de la				
cocupation.	क्रम मंद्राज्यात्राच्याचे स्थापके संग्रह करण्ड क्यापाने स्थाप के क्याप के क्यों के क्या प्र	คดที่พิทธุ์จังไท้หมา -				
SIGNED as a deed by I	Millennium Cash & Carry Li	mitad noting by iter				
nenina ara ama ara	minimum vani es vany is:	mined defing by its.				
	(insert full name)	(msert foll na				
Director	ದರ ಸಂಪಠದ ಬರದ ತೆಗೆ ಕೆಗ್ನು ಕ್ಷಾಗಿ ಹೊಳಗು ಕರ್ತಿ ಪರಿಕೆ ಕೆಗೆ ಕೆಗೆ ಕೆಗೆ ಕೆಗೆ ಕೆಗೆ ಕೆಗೆ ಕೆಗೆ ಕ	Director/Secretary*	ere in			
of 0.4. No No No No No 2.		But I & he had had it will be not a his what it	*1.5			
en de	17 (17 (17 (17 (17 (17 (17 (17 (17 (17 (
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	(signature)	(s)::::::(s):::::::(s):::::::(s)::::::(s)::::::(s)::::::(s)::::::(s)::::::(s)::::::(s)::::::(s):::::::(s):::::::(s)::::::::				
n the presence of		many and the state				
Witness:	्द्यक्र क्रमें के कर्ति में बुने क्रकेंद्र कर के बन क्रम कर कर के क्रम आजाक क	(name)				
er en		·····(signiture)				
Address:	क्रमण क्रिकेन क्रमण क					
i iii Walio		4 4 8 8 8 8 6 4 A 6 8 1				
Occupation:	्रेष्ट ने के कर है जेन कर के प्रथमित के की वे को के के के का अवस्थान कर के सम्बद्ध कर थे। 	to die de de distribuit de la colonia de la				
	*******************	a de de de la descripción de la companya del companya del companya de la companya				
viccupation.						
SIGNED as a deed by	y the Existing Companies o arry Limited their duly author					
SIGNED as a deed by Millennium Cash & Ca		rised attorney acting by its:				
SIGNED as a deed by Millennium Cash & Ca	arry Limited their duly author	rised attorney acting by its:				
SIGNED as a deed by Millennium Cash & Ca	arry Limited their duly author	rised attorney acting by its:				
SIGNED as a deed by Millennium Cash & Ca Director	arry Limited their duly author	rised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary*				
SIGNED as a deed by Millennium Cash & Ca Director	arry Limited their duly author	rised attorney acting by its:				
SIGNED as a deed by Millennium Cash & Ca Director	arry Limited their duly author	rised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary*				
SIGNED as a deed by Millennium Cash & Ca Director	arry Limited their duly author(insen full name)(signature)	rised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary* (signature)				
SIGNED as a deed by Millennium Cash & Ca Director	arry Limited their duly author(insen full name)(signature)	rised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary*				
SIGNED as a deed by Millennium Cash & Ca Director	arry Limited their duly author(insen full name)(signature)	rised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary* (signature)				
SIGNED as a deed by Millennium Cash & Ca Director	arry Limited their duly author(insen full name)(signature)	rised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary* (signature)				
SIGNED as a deed by Millennium Cash & Ca Director in the presence of Witness:	arry Limited their duly author(insen full name)(signature)	rised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary* (signature)				
SIGNED as a deed by Millennium Cash & Ca Director	arry Limited their duly author(insen full name)(signature)	rised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary* (signature)				
SIGNED as a deed by Millennium Cash & Ca Director in the presence of Witness:	arry Limited their duly author(insen full name)(signature)	rised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary* (signature) (signature)				
SIGNED as a deed by Millennium Cash & Ca Director in the presence of Witness:	arry Limited their duly author(insen full name)(signature)	fised attorney acting by its: Director/Secretary* (signature) (signature)				

End of schedule 3

Director		Commence of	(user full name)
		Director/Secretary*	
•		and the second s	
	www.s. c. (signame)	प्रकार के सम्बद्ध के प्रवासीय के प्रकार के किया है। स्वासीय के सम्बद्ध के प्रवासीय के सम्बद्ध के	
in the presence of			
Witness	War Street Sugar	(name)	
e for person personal services	at more was	(signimie)	
Address		: à ∤%-a	
		· 电传输分	
Occupation:		The state of the s	
	regumentumovosooo	74,100 mm v. v.	
		part of the second	
	ata di Kabupatèn Balandaran Kabupatèn Balandaran Kabupatèn Balandaran Kabupatèn Balandaran Kabupatèn Balandar Kabupatèn Balandaran Balandaran Balandaran Balandaran Balandaran Balandaran Balandaran Balandaran Balandaran B		
SIGNID as a deed by I	PRSL Investments Limited a	ering by its:	
Land Links	fare(msen hill name)		Notes and the second of the
Director	and and and and end electronic a bring a state of	Director	insert full name)
up en	(signame)	सर्वे हे से के बीच के शिक्ष किया है है । बीच के बीच के बीच के के लोक के बीच के बीच के बीच के बीच के बीच के बीच	er-er-er-(signature)
in the presence of	■	Y. Jan	gin series.
Wimess		Land (muma)	
- 1994 - 1994			
	A S D D W A	(signaure)	
Address			
e San G			
Occupation:			
SIGNED as a deed by A	Verulam London Limited ac	e Calcius, Marie a Especia	
Fish Lase	s emperate montenerent (Cristilizati Mac)	ung by us:	A A
	((*p/)(men tolt nama)	्तृतं कृतिक स्वारं के हैं है	(insert hill nume)
Director	·····(xigranus.)	Director	
	- + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + +	ीन्द्रां सहस्र के कार्य कार्यक्ष कार्यकार के कार्य के कार्य के कार्यकार कार्यकार कार्यकार कार्यकार कार्यकार का स्थापन	············(rigname)
in the presence of			erenta e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e
Winess:	a transfer and the comment deside	La fareacce (mame)	
	*******	arinaria (signilias)	
a a a			
Address:			
Address: Occupation:			